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Sponsor Statement

HB 344

An Act Relating to the Salmon Product Development Tax Credit

House Bill 344 extends the deadline for salmon processors in Alaska to receive a salmon product development tax credit.  The program allows applicants to claim a credit on their annual fisheries business tax for 50% of the purchase costs of eligible equipment.  Credits received may not exceed 50% of a taxpayer’s annual tax liability.  Under current law, processors can claim the credit for the property first placed into service by December 31, 2011.  This bill would extend the program’s sunset date to December 31, 2015, allowing processors ample time to continue their long-range investment planning.

The salmon product development tax credit was a key recommendation of the Joint Legislative Salmon Industry Task Force.  First enacted in 2003, the credit was part of an effort by Alaska’s elected leaders and the fishing industry to develop innovative value-added salmon products.  Since then it has stimulated some important changes in Alaska’s commercial fishing industry.  New processing equipment eligible for  the tax credit enables businesses to offer a more diverse complement of Alaska salmon products which helps increase overall customer acceptance.  Modern equipment also helps increase efficiency of processing operations and improves output, meaning that quality has improved.  This tax credit also encourages in-state processing of our salmon resource which is critical to job creation and retention in fishing communities.

Although Alaska’s salmon industry is beginning to recover from years of low values caused by factors such as competition from fish farming, the industry continues to be challenged by the recent economic depression, changes in the marketplace, and increasing labor and energy costs.  Extending the tax credit beyond its current sunset date of December 31, 2011 will allow the industry to continue the progress that is being made in developing and producing salmon products that will keep Alaska’s fisheries competitive in world markets.  The state should continue to support one of our most important basic industries by extending the salmon product development tax credit thought passage of HB 344.
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